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Your name could be here!  
See page 6 for details. 

OFFICE HOURS  
Tuesday-Friday 

9:00AM—12:00PM 
(butÊpleaseÊcallÊfirst!) 

OfficeÊclosedÊonÊMonday 

Summer is upon us! That means travel and sports and meetings and garden-
ing and who knows what else! I know my schedule involves these kinds of 
things. I hope yours does, too, but that in the midst of it all that you continue 
to find time to spend with God in service and in worship.  
 
Annual Conference is rapidly approaching. We will meet in Kearney, NE June 
6-9. The theme of Conference this year is “Ready for the Journey.” I’m not 
sure if that has anything to do with the five hours it takes to get there, but our 
Lay Delegate Pat Gates will be my traveling companion. If you need pastoral 
care during my absence, please contact Rev. Gary Roellchen at 913-602-
0660. 
 
Among the things I’m sure we will be discussing at Annual Conference are the 
various pieces of legislation that passed at General Conference in late April 
and early May. Among these items are a plan for regionalization, allowing Eu-
rope, Africa, the Philippines, and the United States to legislate in a manner 
more consistent with cultural differences; the full inclusion of LGBTQ persons 
in ministry, including ordination and marriage; and granting permission for Or-
dained Deacons to administer the Sacraments within their ministry settings.  
 
On a more local level, a proposal for redistricting within the Great Plains An-
nual Conference has been submitted for approval. Since the Kansas East, 
Kansas West, and Nebraska Conferences united in 2014 into the Great Plains 
Conference, there have been seventeen districts, each with a District Superin-
tendent and Administrator. Due to a number of disaffiliations and shrinking 
numbers, the decision had been made to reduce the number of districts to 
ten, with the current Kansas City District becoming the Northeast Kansas Dis-
trict, with boundaries extending to Lawrence on the west, the state line to the 
north, and Osawatomie on the south. I will post a full copy of the report on the 
bulletin board in Fellowship Hall so you can see it for yourself.  
 
At the end of June we will celebrate summer and the completion of my tenth 
full year at Wyandotte UMC with a fifth Sunday potluck on June 30 following 
worship. Let’s turn that into a bring-a-friend Sunday, so that we can welcome 
more people to help us eat all that food! The appointments will be officially set 
at Annual Conference, but as far as I know at this point, I will be returning for 
year 11 at Wyandotte UMC!  
 
We have partnered with Claude Huyck Elementary school for many years, 
and in the past we have held school supply drives for them. We haven’t done 
that in several years because the district was providing them, but once again, 
they have asked for our help. On page 4 of this newsletter, you will find a list 
of the school supplies they have requested. You might carry this list with you 
and as you visit various stores, if you see a good deal on something on the 
list, you might want to pick up a few items to help out. If you need an addition-
al copy of the list, extras will be available on the worship sign-in table.  
 
Have a great summer, and be sure to take God with you wherever you go! 
Blessings, 

Pastor Kim 

2024 

The Visitor is a publication of the  
Wyandotte United Methodist Church 

7901 Oakland Avenue 
Kansas City, Kansas 66112-2146 

 
(913) 788-5503 (Church phone) 

 
Pastor’s E-mail:  

kdominic@greatplainsumc.org 
 

Find us on Facebook: 
http://facebook.com/wyandotteumc 
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 www.wyandotteumc.com 
 

Office E-mail: 
admin@wyandotteumc.com 



June Sermon Schedule 

June 2 
Breaking All the Rules- 

That’s Not Allowed! 
(Mark 2:23-3:6) 

June 9 Jesus for the Save!  
(Mark 3:20-35,2 Corinthians 4:13-5:1) 

June 16 
From Small Things  

(Mark 4:26-34) 

June 23 
Sleeping Through the Storm  

(Mark 4:35-41) 

June 30 
To be Healed  
(Mark 5:21-43) 

The Outreach Committee has chosen 
The HUB, a ministry of the UMC in  
Argentine, to be a recipient of our  

congregational generosity. They have  
given us a list of hygiene supplies to be 
made available in their free community 
market. There will be a different focus 

each month. For the month of  
June, the focus is paper towels, 

canned goods, and shorts. Donations 
can be placed in the Fellowship Hall. 

WOMEN’S MINISTRY: 
 

Women’s Bible Study 
Women’s Bible Study is seeking a new leader. Let Pastor Kim know 

if you are interested. 
 

Quilting Group  
Meets on Mondays, 9:30 AM-Noon 
New ladies are always welcome! 

 
Friendship Circle 

Thursday, June 20, 2024 at 10:00AM 
All women of the church & friends are welcome 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 
Two Adult Sunday School Classes              

are available 
 
Pastor Kim leads a weekly Sunday School class that meets 
in the Library each Sunday at 9:00 AM.   
 

The Crusaders Class is an adult Sunday school class that 
meets in the room just off Fellowship Hall. They participate 
in a number of different studies. This class also meets at 
9:00 am. 
 

Children's Sunday school is available when  
children are present. 

 
 

Wyandotte Dinners Out 
have resumed. We now 
gather on the second 

and fourth Wednesdays 
of each month at Pizza 

Stop at  
7541 Leavenworth Road 

for dinner and  
conversation. 

ALL ARE WELCOME! 

NEWSLETTER 
 

Newsletters are sent by e-mail. 
 

If you prefer a printed copy, please call or email the office and one will 
be sent to you. 

 

Deadline for articles for the July Newsletter will be  
Friday, June 14, 2024. 

(please send by email to   
admin@wyandotteumc.com.)    

 

NOTE 
Mailing of the July Newsletter will be  

Wednesday June 26, 2024. 

AtÊtheÊParsonageÊ1406ÊN.Ê79thÊStreet. 



 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 
Sunday School  

9:00 AM 
 

Worship Service 
Communion 

10:00 AM 
 

3 
Quilting 

9:30 AM-Noon 

4 
 

5 
Talk Books 

1:00 PM-3:00 PM 
 

S.H.A.R.E 
3:00-6:00 PM 

6 
 

Men of Integrity 
Noon 

 
 

7 8 

9 
Sunday School  

9:00 AM 
 

Worship Service 
10:00 AM 

 

10 
Quilting 

9:30 AM-Noon 

11 12 
S.H.A.R.E 

3:00-6:00 PM 
 

Wyandotte  
Dinner Out 
Pizza Stop 
6:00 PM 

13 
Men of Integrity 

Noon 

14 
 
 
 

Newsletter 
Deadline  

15 

16 
Sunday School  

9:00 AM 
 

Worship Service 
Loud Offering 

10:00 AM 
 

17 
Quilting 

9:30 AM-Noon 

18 19 
S.H.A.R.E 

3:00-6:00 PM 

20 
Women’s  

Friendship  
Circle 

10:00 AM 
 

Men of Integrity 
Noon 

21 22 
Game Night 

5:00-9:00 PM 

23 
Sunday School  

9:00 AM 
 

Worship Service 
10:00 AM 

24 
Quilting 

9:30 AM-Noon 
 

Food Kitchen 
9:30 AM 

25 26 
S.H.A.R.E 

3:00-6:00 PM 
 

Wyandotte  
Dinner Out 
Pizza Stop 
6:00 PM 

 
Mailing Newsletter 

27 
Men of Integrity 

Noon 

28 29 

30 
Sunday School  

9:00 AM 
 

Worship Service 
10:00 AM 

 
Potluck Fellow-

ship Dinner 
11:00 

      

 

GreatÊPlainsÊAnnualÊConference 

BringÊaÊFriendÊtoÊChurch—ÊSunday,ÊJuneÊ30thÊ
PotluckÊdinnerÊfollowingÊworship 

GPAC 

PastorÊKimÊwillÊbeÊaƩendingÊAnnualÊConferenceÊinÊKearney,ÊNEÊJune 
6-9.ÊIfÊyouÊhaveÊaÊpastoralÊcareÊneedÊduringÊherÊabsence,Êplease 

contactÊRev.ÊGaryÊRoellchenÊatÊ913-602-0660. 



· Pencils 
· Pens 
· Wide ruled spiral Notebooks 
· Crayons 
· Scissors 
· Index Cards 
· Rulers 
· Pencil Boxes 
· Backpacks 
· Kleenex 
· Glue Sticks 
· Elmer's Glue 
· 2-Pocket Folders 
· Washable Markers 
· Dry Erase Markers 
· Large Pink Erasers 



Sundays 10:00 AM 
 

Worship with us ONLINE at  
www.wyandotteumc.com 

or 
www.Facebook.com/WyandotteUMC/videos 

Preaching Schedule 

June 2 Rev. Kim Dominic 

June 9 Rev. Kim Dominic 

June 16 Margo Sims Gardner.  

June 23 Rev. Kim Dominic 

June 30 Rev. Kim Dominic 

Come unwind in the middle of a hectic week. Come enjoy a 
time of coloring and fellowship in a relaxed atmosphere.     

Join us every Wednesday from 3:00 - 6:00 p.m.  
At the church 

All are welcome and need not be a member of the church to join. 

If you have an address update or correction,  
please let the office know by calling: 

913-788-5503 or emailing  
admin@wyandotteumc.com . 

The church has a series of booklets wriƩen by        
Barbara Karnes, RN that deal with end of life issues 

for people going through challenging Ɵmes for   
themselves and loved ones.  Please feel free to   

check them out through the office.Ê 

If you’re not attending in-person worship, please continue  
to mail in your offerings. If you need offering envelopes,  

please call the office. 

Nursery at 10:00 am 
June 2 Kathy M & Pat Gates 

June 9 TBD 

June 16 Ramona 

June 23 TBD 

June 30 TBD 
 

To volunteer in the nursery: 
You can sign up in the sanctuary or contact  

Ramona Stowe at: ramonastowe@gmail.com 

Chin Service Hosts 

June 2 
Don & Nancy Bradbury,  

Donna Lesher, Bob Babbitt 

June 9 
 

Kathy Manherz, Fay Sturm-White 

June 16 Tim & Ramona Stowe 

June 23 Carla & Robert Chadwick 

June 30 TBD 

Scripture Reader 

June 2 Fay Sturm-White 

June 9 Ruth Miller 

June 16 Pat Gates 

June 23 Ramona Stowe 

June 30 Janene Brown 

If you’d like to read scripture on Sunday, get with Pastor Kim or 
contact the office at 788-5503. 

Change of Address  
(Temporary) 

Chuck & Donna Swank  
Apt. 21 Cedarhurst of Lawrence 

4450 Bauer Farm Dr. 
Lawrence, KS 66049 



RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

WYANDOTTE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 
7901 OAKLAND AVENUE 
KANSAS CITY, KS 66112-2146 
Web Site: http://wyandotteumc.com 

Need prayer? 
Have questions? 
Want off our mailing list? 
Call (913) 788-5503 

Page 1…………….Thoughts from Pastor Kim 
Page 2…………….Events & Activities 
Page 3…………….Calendar 
Page 4…………… School Supply List 
Page 5 ……………Service Information 
Page 6…………….Birthdays & Anniversaries  

If your birthday or anniversary is not shown on the listing that is 
printed each month, please call the church office so it can be 

added to our list.  

TIME SENSITIVE 

Please save your Best Choice labels for                        
United Women in Faith. UWF funds currently support our 

involvement with the Cross-Lines Food Kitchen 
 

Labels go in the box on the shelf above the coat rack in 
Fellowship Hall.  

 

Would you like to see your name  
on the front of The Wyandotte Visitor? Sponsor 

the newsletter for $50  
and you will be recognized as the  

sponsor of the month!         
Call the church for details. OurÊcharityÊquilƟngÊgroupÊhasÊgrownÊandÊalwaysÊneedsÊ 

supplies. IfÊyouÊhaveÊunusedÊÊfabricÊ(especiallyÊbrightÊ 
colors),Êbaƫng,Êfiberfill,ÊorÊthreadÊyouÊcanÊspare,ÊpleaseÊ
considerÊdonaƟngÊÊitÊtoÊthisÊministry.ÊTheyÊwillÊuseÊtheseÊ 
materialsÊtoÊmakeÊneckÊpillows,ÊfidgetÊblankets,ÊlapÊrobes,Ê
andÊotherÊitemsÊtoÊimproveÊtheÊcomfortÊofÊmanyÊpeople. ÊÊ 

 
Thank youÊforÊyour help! 

 
 

Help Raise Funds for Church Maintenance Projects  
 

Maintaining the church building can be costly and you 
can help by purchasing gift cards from the Trustees. 

Orders can be turned in to Donna Lesher        
Order forms are available in the sanctuary,  

next to the offering box.   

5/7 -ÊKathleenÊFennema 5/28 -ÊKathyÊManherz 
5/9 -ÊBryanÊ&ÊDeanÊCaldwell 5/29 -ÊDorisÊCoons 

5/20 -ÊKimÊ&ÊSteveÊDominic 5/29 -ÊBrendaÊCarr 
5/25 -ÊDeloresÊRau 5/30 -ÊKevinÊTurk 

 

May Birthdays and Anniversaries 

6/1 JimÊBrown 6/16 TimÊ&ÊRamonaÊStowe 

6/2 GeraldÊUlrich 6/20 TimÊStowe 

6/8 DaleÊHacker 6/21 JaneneÊ&ÊJimÊBrown 

6/9 BobÊBabbiƩ 6/24 BillÊ&ÊJudiÊWhiles 

6/14 BrendanÊKerr 6/25 DonÊ&ÊNancyÊBradbury 

6/16 JudyÊBelcher-PlaƩ   

 

June Birthdays and Anniversaries 


